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2. INFORMATION
2.1 At the meeting of the Committee held on 7th February 2012, members requested that details were provided in relation to progress in recruiting and placing apprentices by Kettering Borough Training.
2.2 Before considering the statistics, members may find the following case study 
useful as background information. The case study was included in the ‘durable budget report’ presented to the Executive Committee in October 2011 and outlined the improvement and progress that was being made by Kettering Borough Training;

2.3 In relation to the specific request made at the last meeting of the Committee, the following statistics are provided; 
· KBT have had 63 new Apprenticeship starts since August 2011 to date (August is the start of KBT’s contract year).
· KBT is  currently working with a total of 136 Apprenticeship learners
· KBT’s overall success rate is 82%
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PURPOSE OF REPORT


To provide members with an update on progress in respect of Kettering Borough Training’s (KBT) apprenticeships and placements, as requested at the previous meeting of the Committee.





CASE STUDY – KETTERING BOROUGH TRAINING (KBT)


	


KBT is a trading arm of the Council that places young people in apprenticeship positions with local employers and receives a subsidy for each leaner from the Skills Funding Agency (SFA).





KBT historically returned a financial surplus to the Council. However, the economic climate resulted in a reduction in the number of employers offering apprenticeships together with a reduction in funding from SFA per learner. This resulted in KBT making an operating loss in 2009/10 and 2010/11.  Although the loss could be financed from operating surpluses built up in previous years, changes needed to be made to allow the service to continue and before it required ongoing financial support.


To rectify this situation a Next Steps review was carried out within KBT which effectively;





Provided a better mix of skills and abilities


Concentrated the team to give more focus to their marketing effort, especially on higher value apprenticeships


Reduced other supplier and premises/costs


At the same time, concentrated effort was made to maximise the income from the SFA.


The changes were implemented in March 2011.  As at August 2011 (the end of the academic year for 2010/11) KBT had returned to a break-even position.  The number of learners on the books was 126 in September 2010 compared to 153 learners in September 2011. 





In addition, space has been released at Drovers Hall to allow for the relocation of NNDC and on a premises share basis the JPU.  Thereby securing a further objective for the council.











